From: Sammy Lee

Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 9:16 PM

To: Clerks Richmondhill <u>clerks@richmondhill.ca</u>; Sandra DeMaria <u>sandra.demaria@richmondhill.ca</u>

Subject: D01-21008 and D02-21016 Proposed Official Plan Amendment, Zoning By-law Hi,

I received the Notice of Complete Application for the above noted development. I live along Bawden Drive and have concerns about this new development, given it includes 2 apartment buildings. My concerns include traffic impacts, the aesthetic, and the density of the development.

I have a few questions as follows

- 1. What is the the next Council Public Meeting for this development scheduled for?
- 2. What is the City's approval process?
- 3. Is there an opportunity to appeal to this OP and zoning bylaw amendment?
- 4. Is there any ongoing similar application along Leslie Avenue between Stouffville Road and Elgin Mills Road?
- 5. What is the approval timeline, assuming the City will approve.
- 6. Could the City please add me in your email list.

Thanks for your time.

Sammy